
I.  Welcome and Introductions – Chief Clark opened the 3rd meeting of the Military Veterans 
and First Responders Task Force by welcoming the task force members. Deanna Carrithers provided 
handouts of individual pillar group notes, task force meeting notes from February 13, 2020 and 
agenda for February 27, 2020 meeting. 

 
II. Review Purpose of the Task Force – Chief Clark provided an overview of the agenda for 
the day that would consist of reviewing some general updates, reviewing specific group updates, 
preliminary findings, and assignments moving forward. 

 
III. Updates – Chief Clark provided an update about The VetSuccess on Campus (VSOC) program 
requirements. The Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) owns the VSOC program to help Veterans 
make the transition to college life. The VSOC program aims to help Veterans, Servicemembers, and 
their qualified dependents succeed and thrive through a coordinated delivery of on-campus benefits 
assistance and counseling, leading to completion of their education and preparing them to enter the 
labor market in viable careers. Per the VA, the minimum on campus enrollment of veterans for a 
university to participate is 800, WSU is currently at 590, not including the WSU Tech numbers. The 
Chief is currently verifying if the 800 is a hard stop, or if we can still work with the VA to bring this 
program to campus. 

 
Chief Clark also discussed the process of creating an Air Force ROTC on campus. This process is in the 
very early stages and is being pursued through all appropriate channels, but it is too early to definitively 
provide a progress report. 

 
Deanna Carrithers noted that the next meeting is the 45th day mark for this 90-day task force. She would 
like the task force to be prepared to discuss how we will assemble our information for review prior to 
final product creation for Dr. Golden. 

 
IV. Pillar Group Updates – Each pillar group reviewed their current written notes for the task force. 
Each review sparked discussion and questions. The written pillar group notes are available separately 
for review. Below are the points of discussion outside of the printed handouts. 





 

at the time of his or her parent's or guardian's death. 
 

2. Expansion of “Green Zone” training, now called “Welcoming to Campus, Those Who Serve”, 
to more faculty and staff. It was discussed that we should find a highly visible way (sticker or 
poster) to identify the office areas 

that have had this training. 
 

e. Funding Options Pillar Group: 
1. The discussion was focused on the pillar group notes, which are very thorough. Please refer 

to those notes for further information. 
 

f. Research/Identify a Potential Center Location: 
1.  Chief Clark briefed that the current front runner for a Military, Veteran and First Responder 

Center location is in the new facility that Dr. Golden has proposed will replace the current 
police department, credit union, and wonder school area. 

 
V. Preliminary Findings and Recommendations – Dr. Marché Fleming-Randle 
provided the following points: 

a. As we close on 45 days we need to begin the process of assembling our product for Dr. 
Golden. This product must also include WSU Tech data when applicable. It must be clear in 
its presentation of solutions and goals. 

b. At McConnell AFB the “Shocker Pathway” program currently consists of 12 students. Our 
articulation agreements should look to the Embry-
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